
From: Jenkins - DNR, Steve
To: Derek Clark
Cc: Randy Williams; Matt Thome; Dave Magruder; Regulatory; Adam Conry
Subject: Re: North Rinn 24-9 PA (05-123-33896)
Date: Thursday, August 15, 2024 11:25:27 AM

Derek et al:
You are approved as requested.
Steve

On Thu, Aug 15, 2024 at 11:05 AM Derek Clark <declark@civiresources.com> wrote:

Good Morning Steve,

 

We are currently rigged up on the North Rinn 24-9 (05-123-33896).  Yesterday we
successfully pumped our stub plug @2600’.  Currently we are seeing a small bubble every
few minutes with no LEL’s.  We saw this same thing on a few of the other North Rinn wells
we have already plugged and had success pumping a plug across the bottom of the Pierre.  I
would like to take the same approach here and pump a balance plug from 1150’ to 950’. 
This will leave us ~150’ before the surface casing shoe.  Let me know if you have any
concerns with this plan.

 

Thanks,

 

Derek Clark

Operations Engineer

Civitas Resources

(720) 270-4921

Declark@civiresources.com

 

-- 

Stephen C. Jenkins, P.E., C.P.E.S.C.

North Central Area Engineer
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